

To:

Reid Foltyniewicz, Chairperson

From:

Matthew Lew, PE, Civil Engineer

Through:

Carl S. Goldsmith, Director of Public Works

Date:

July 3, 2014

Subject:

July 2014 Meeting Item 2—Brewster/Hickory Stop Sign Request

In May 2014, Trustee Whittington received a resident request for a Stop sign at the intersection of Brewster and Hickory. The request stated that many of the intersections have all-way stop control in the area.

This intersection has zero crashes in the last 6 years. Stop signs are not meant for speed control per the MUTCD. A field visit verified flat grades, and Public Works will look into tree maintenance on the northwest corner for better sight distance. In the Engineer's judgment, a stop sign is not warranted at this location.

In review, Village staff recommends no action for the above request.



